
 

 

             Minutes 

City of Hartsville South Carolina 

Airport Advisory Board Meeting 

Monday, August 10, 2020 – 5:30pm 

Public Services Building – 402 S Leesburg Street 
 

Pursuant to Freedom of Information Act SC Code 30-4-80: Written notice was delivered to the press by email on 

Friday, August 7, 2020 and duly posted at the Public Services Building, and on hartsvillesc.gov. 

 

Members Present: Lex West, Vice-Chair, Curry Dawkins, Wayne Guttry 

Members Absent: Bryan Drayton, Dr. Lee Gardner, Chair 

Guest(s): James Harrell, Mac Atkinson, Paul Wertz, Engineering Consultant 

Staff: Russell Slatton, Bob Braddock, Ex-Officio, Kennedy McGee 

 

Call to Order 

Vice-Chair West called the meeting to order at 5:31pm. 

 

Minutes 

Motion to approve June 8, 2020 regular meeting minutes: Guttry; Second, Dawkins 

 

Introduction 

Mac Atkinson, owner of RiseAERO, introduced himself to the group and talked about future plans for 

the airport. He will continue working closely with Mark Defields, FBO, to improve airport operations.  

 

Talbert and Bright Airport Consultants/Engineers Report 

The board welcomed Paul Wertz as their new engineering consultant for the project.  

 

Report from the City 

The estimated date to break ground on the project is currently September 28, 2020 and the estimated 

time until completion is roughly six months. Based on the current awarded funds, the group may be able 

to afford additional paving for the parking area nearest the terminal building as opposed to the paving 

being delayed until an additional grant is secured. The fuel truck is currently at Pee Dee Fleet awaiting 

installation of a new engine.  

  

Adjournment 

Vice-Chair West adjourned the meeting at 6:03pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

____________________________________________                                                          _______________________ 

Lee Gardner, Board Chair                   Date 

 

 


